
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
DISPOSAL OF REAL PROPERTY 

TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 
 
 
The Blackstone Town Council shall hold a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m., April 17, 2023 in the Blackstone 
Town Council Chambers, 100 W. Elm Street, Blackstone, Va.  This Public Hearing has been called as 
required by Section 15.2-1800 of the Code of Virginia.  The Purpose of the Public Hearing is to receive 
comments regarding selling certain real property owned by the Town of Blackstone.  The subject 
property is described as Nottoway County Tax Parcel Number 50A33-1-H-7.  This property is 
approximately .4 +/- acres and is located at 415 Oak Street in the Town of Blackstone.  The Town Council 
has received a valid contract offer to purchase this property and is now soliciting comments regarding its 
sale.  Additional information regarding this Public Hearing may be requested from the Blackstone Town 
Manager at philipv@townofblackstoneva.com or at (434)292-7251.  Any person desiring to comment on 
this proposed sale of town owned property should attend the Public Hearing at the above stated date 
and time.  It is the Town’s intention to comply with the ADA.  Any person requiring physical or sensory 
accommodation should contact the Town Manager’s office no later than 5:00 p.m., April 13, 2023. 
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